
 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

We have celebrated so many positives this last couple of weeks.  There 

is so much to be grateful for.  

 

Becky returned last week after her trip to the UK – we were very happy 

to see her smiling face and hear about her trip. 

 

We have had extra helpers here last week as Kapunda High School Work 

Experience students, Maisie and Camille. They have been in the JP and 

MP rooms. 

 

Last Wednesday, our school was invited by Barossa Council to take part 

in ‘Increasing the canopy in the Barossa’ – a project funded by the 

Australian government to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. Senior 

Environmental Officer, Kim Thompson, sent an email yesterday to thank 

us for our help.  She wrote: 

 

“… We wanted to thank your amazing kids for an epic effort to plant, 

guard, mulch and water all those 301 tube stock! Our team was very 

impressed with their work ethics, ability to follow instruction and their 

great attitude.  What an awesome bunch of future Environmental 

Warriors…” 

 

I am always so proud to be a part of Light Pass Primary School as we 

have the most amazing staff, students and families.  I am so excited 

when our awesomeness is acknowledged by members of the greater 

community. 

 

Kind regards, 

Mel 
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     29-1-18 

  

We acknowledge that this land that we play, learn and work on is Peramangk and Ngadjuri land and we acknowledge that the Peramangk and 

Ngadjuri people have social, spiritual and historical connections to this land. Their connections are as strong today as they have always been.               

 

Quote:   “It takes a big heart to shape little minds.” – Unknown 

       

    Anon 

 

Diary Dates: 

TERM 3 

 

Week 5 

Book Week 

Book Fair 

 

Friday, 25th August  

Book Week Parade at 9am 

followed by Grandparents’ 

morning tea 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 6 

Friday, 1st September  

Father’s Day Stall 

Excursion – Barossa 

Bowland 

 

 

 

Week 7 

Monday, 4th September  

School Closure Day – 

Adelaide Show  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS   Community Sporting/Clubs 



 

SAPSASA Basketball  

On Friday the 4th of August 2023 Hayden, Riley, Oscar, Phoenix, Ben, Mr White and Phoenix’s 

mum (as coach) all went to the Rex for SAPSASA basketball. When we got to school we all 

got into Mr White’s car and went to the Rex. When we got there, we had ten minutes to wait 

for our first game against Greenock. We lost by 2. Sadly, we lost all our other games as well. 

However, we all played very well and had a lot of fun. Also, Mr White and the parents 

bought a lot of hot chips for us all to eat. It was very nice of him and the parents to spend 

their money on us. A big thank you to Miss Varcoe for planning for us to play. When we got 

back to school we read our book and went home. Thank you to Phoenix’s mum for 

coaching the team. - The boys Basketball Team 

Adele’s games on Friday: On Friday we went to the Rex to play against other schools for 

SAPSASA Basketball. I played three games. Angaston was our first game of the day, the final 

score was 30 to 10, we lost by 20 points. I was on a team with Truro. Our second game was 

against Greenock. We won by 30 points, the score was 34 to 4. We only won because there 

was a netballer on our team. On our last game we played Faith. We lost and the scores 

were 40 to 17 but we had fun and we tried our best. I think that I tried my best playing with a 

team that is not my basketball team. - Adele 

 



Increasing the canopy in the Barossa 
Barossa Council kindly invited us to participate in their project ‘Increasing the canopy in the Barossa’ on 

Wednesday 17th August. It was a very successful excursion and the kids did an amazing job at helping. We 

planted 100’s of plants in an hour. It was a tiring but fun excursion – lots of fresh air and the weather was very kind 

to us! I’m sure everyone slept really well, because I know I did!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



A word from Mrs Gogoll – Autism Inclusion Teacher 
 

An Introduction to Visual Supports 

Visual supports provide a visual reference point that can be used as often as needed, and 

support the communication process. 

Visual supports can help people on the autism spectrum with their skill development and 

increase independence. 

Visual supports need to be: 

 Presented in a clear, uncluttered format 

 Engaging and meaningful to the person using them 

 Organised logically 

 Reviewed frequently to ensure they are meeting the individual's needs 

 Used consistently and kept on display so they can be accessed when needed 

 Individualised to the autistic person's needs and comprehension level, some people 

may prefer print rather than object or photo symbols and vice versa 

 Updated as appropriate, to stay meaningful, i.e. moving the arrow on a visual schedule 

The type of visual support you use will depend on the young person's level of symbolic 

understanding. 

Review visual supports regularly as the individual's understanding changes. Visual supports can 

be made using one or more types of the visuals below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Light Pass Primary School 

 Term 3 Planner 2023 
 

  

Keeping children safe around schools: 

End of school days are particularly busy at Light Pass PS.  

Children are particularly in danger near schools because: 

 

 their small size makes it hard for drivers to see them between traffic, parked cars and other 

obstacles 

 they are easily distracted and may not be aware of traffic 

 they may suddenly run onto the road (e.g. to meet a parent) 

 

To ensure the safety of all, please be aware of your surroundings. Please do not park across our 

entrance/ramp. We would also like to remind everyone that U turns should not be conducted in front 

of the school. There is an area further up where it is safer to do this. Please make sure you stop and look 

before making a U turn. Please pull off carefully when exiting the front of school. 

 

 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

5 

Newsletter 

21st  

Book Week  

22nd  

Book Fair 

23rd  

Book Fair 

24th  

Book Fair 

25th 

Book Fair 
Book week parade/ 

Grandparents’ 

morning 

6 

 

28th  29th  30th  31st  1st September  

Assembly–9am 

Father’s Day Stall 

Barossa Bowland 

excursion 

7 

 

4th  

School Closure Day 

– Adelaide Show 

5th  6th 

Bus Safe Visit 

7th  8th   

8 

Newsletter 

11th  12th  

Governing Council 

7pm 

13th  14th  15th  

Assembly–9am 

9 18th  19th  20th  21st  22nd  

10 

Newsletter 

25th  

 

26th  27th  

Cricket Clinic 

SACA 

28th  29th  

Assembly–9am 

Early dismissal – 

2.15pm 


